On September 17, 2005, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item G1 -  Continuation of the Florida Inclusion Network Grant:
 
Question:
The data panel says we have 48% inclusion.  Have these funds helped?  Do we have specifics?
 
Response:
To the extent that these funds have provided funding support for staff to assist schools and provide resources directly to teachers, the funds have helped.  Without these funds, we would have two people rather than five people supporting inclusive activities in the School District. On almost any given day, the Inclusion Team is at a school working directly with teachers, both in and out of the classroom, to facilitate inclusion and, more importantly, to ensure that the students are receiving the appropriate supports.   
 
Question:
Is the 48% a stable figure, or has there been an increase/decrease over the years?
 
Response:
During the years when the State funding system supported co-teaching and consultative models through the use of double basic funding, there was a spike in placement of mildly disabled students in regular education settings.  When the State funding system changed and double basic was abolished, the District lost the potential of approximately $10 million.  As a result, resources that enabled schools to provide co-teaching and consultation "dried up."  

The 48% regular class placement rate has been relatively stable over the past three years.  What has improved slightly over the past few years is the decrease percentage of students in separate class placements (more than 15 hours per week/ESE) and a slight increase in the percentage of students in resource room placements (5-15 hours per week/ESE). 

It is anticipated that we will see an increase in the percentage of regular class placements after the October 2005 FTE survey, based upon the number of schools that have contacted the ESE Dept. regarding scheduling.  
 
Question:
What are the other sources of funds that support inclusion? How are they applied?
 
Response:
Individuals with Disabilities Education Act Entitlement grant; IDEA Discretionary grant.  These grants support the substitutes, trainings, travel for teachers and parents, instructional materials, teacher stipends, technology, and staff salaries.  This grant year, approximately 80% of the Discretionary Grant allocation was used for instructional technology to support access to the general curriculum for all students. 
 
Question:
Are some schools doing more than others?  If so, why?
 
Response:
Clearly some schools have redesigned their master schedules to support inclusive activities on a larger scale than others within the LRE context.  At the same time, all schools participated this past summer in the training for Read and Write Gold (access to the general curriculum through technology); Content Enhancement for secondary level social studies teachers; and training in either Wilson Reading, SRA Corrective Reading, or SRA Reading Mastery (offered to ESE and general education teachers to work with all populations of struggling readers).  

The second part of the question is difficult.  While there are schools that have participated directly in the Florida Inclusion Network trainings, all schools to some extent have included students with cognitive disabilities and autism.  This is apparent with the increase in requests for paraprofessional assistants that are now costing the district approximately $9 million.  
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